
CITY OF PARLIER 
 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
CITY OF PARLIER FIG TREE PARK PROJECT 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Parlier (City) plans to adopt a Negative Declaration for the City 

of Parlier Fig Tree Park Project (Project). The public hearing will be held at the City of Parlier – at the City 

Hall, City Council Chambers, located at 1100 E Parlier Ave, Parlier, CA 93648, on Thursday, August 4th, at 

6:30 pm.   

The proposed Project would construct a new community park on a portion of the undeveloped area of 

Fresno County Assessor Parcel Number 355-041-24T in central Parlier. The Project would plant new trees, 

create a natural bioswale to capture stormwater, and construct a jogging and walking pathway around the 

perimeter of the park. The Project proposes to install solar light fixtures to provide lighting along the walkway 

during the evenings once the Project has been completed. The City of Parlier’s official park hours are from 

7AM to 10PM. The Project would include ADA on-site parking. The Project includes restrooms with low-

flow toilets and would be designed with environmental sustainability features (i.e. recycled materials, solar 

lights, environmentally friendly hardscape, etc.) The proposed Project would cover approximately 1.76 

acres of land. 

Pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act, an Initial Study/Negative Declaration has been 

prepared, describing the degree of potential environmental impacts of the Project. The City has assessed 

the potential environmental impacts of this Project and has determined that they will be less than significant 

with mitigation. Copies of the Initial Study and proposed Negative Declaration are on file and available for 

public review upon written notice to 1100 E Parlier Ave, Parlier, CA 93648. The public review period during 

which the City will receive comments on the proposed Negative Declaration will begin on June 15, 2022, 

and end on July 14, 2022. Please address any comments, in writing, to Jeffrey O’Neal, City Planner, City 

of Parlier, 1100 E. Parlier Avenue, Parlier, CA 93648, at or before 5:00 p.m., July 14, 2022.  Comments 

may also be provided via email to joneal@ppeng.com. 

The site has been reviewed in accordance with Government Code Section 65962.5 and is not listed as a 

hazardous waste or materials site. 
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